 Churchill County Mosquito, Vector and Weed Control District

Board of Trustees

Churchill County, Nevada

310 North Broadway Street

Fallon, NV 89406

Meeting Date: October 9, 2014   
AGENDA

1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Chairman Christy Lattin.

Present were the following people:

Trustee Christy Lattin

Trustee Ron Rudden

Trustee Sheldon Chipp

Trustee Jay Lingenfelter

Trustee Michael Spencer

District Manager, Nancy Upham

Legal Representation, Benjamin Shawcroft, Esq.

Board Secretary, Judy Vannoy

Public Present: James Upham; Hal Newman; Randy Corley; Sharon Harper
2. Pledge of Allegiance: All stood for the pledge.

3. Review and Adoption of Agenda:  District Manger, Nancy Upham requested that the District Manager’s Report and Operations Review, Agenda Item #11, be addressed at the beginning of this meeting.  (See Agenda Item #11 in minutes.)
4. Discussion and Approval of Minutes

1.  Review and approval of Minutes for September 11, 2014 Board Meeting.


Trustee Sheldon Chipp made a motion to approve the Board Minutes for September 11, 2014; Jay Lingenfelter seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously. 
5. Certificate of Posting.  Yes.  Agenda has been posted as required.
6.
Correspondence:


1.
September 23, 2014 – Arboviral Laboratory results.


Test results for Arboviruses were negative for Churchill County; Washoe County; Carson City; and Elko County.

LVN reported that a horse in the community died, and it generated some concern as to whether the West Nile virus was responsible for the horse’s death. District Manager Nancy Upham followed up on this matter at time, and there have been no reports made to the state lab by any veterinarians in Churchill County regarding any positive results.  The information source of this report is unknown.  Nancy said she will do further research on this issue.
7.  Public Comment:  None
8.  Appointments:  None
9.  Old Business:    


1. Discussion and possible action regarding the Civil Improvement Plans compiled by Lumos and Associates.  

District Manager, Nancy Upham distributed a map of the new facility property and the Civil Improvement Plans compiled by Lumos and Associates. She indicated where the District would like the future facility to be located and the approximate dimensions of the buildings.  Discussion followed as to whether it would be best to put the main building on the NE side of the property and the storage shed east of the main building.  The placement of the ingress and egress road was also addressed and ideas were exchanged. The approximate cost of the main building is $135,000, and the chemical storage facility cost is approximately $40,000.00 (which includes shower facilities.)  The District Manager asked the Board members for their thoughts and suggestions to date.  

2.  Discussion and possible action regarding the legal procedures for acquiring bids for the NDOT (access and egress) Approach Plan.


Options were discussed regarding engineering costs for the NDOT approach to the property as well as the bidding process involved. Trustee Ron Rudden talked about putting improvements on hold if funding for the road should become an issue.  It was noted that if that were the case, there is, most likely, the option of splitting or sub-dividing the property.  Trustee Jay Lingenfelter stated that the District should keep the road if there was ever the possibility of selling the rest of the property. Legal Counsel, Ben Shawcroft stated that he will talk to the Churchill County Planning Department regarding the matter of sub-dividing the property.”  The diagram submitted by Lumos and Associates will be sent out for bid proposals.  Ben Shawcroft stated that a minimum of three bids are needed for costs up to $100,000.  Ben Shawcroft volunteered to assist the District with the bidding process.  

District Manager, Nancy Upham stated that there is a good possibility of starting the paving next spring.

Trustee Ron Rudden asked District Manager Nancy Upham to make a list of expenses regarding the new building.  District Manager Nancy Upham stated that management will continue to keep the Board apprised of any expenses relative to the new building project.  She also stated that management will be exploring a “Soil Plan” to check for clay areas on the property.

3.  Discussion of factors involved with attaining State designated Weed District status.  

District Manager Nancy Upham addressed factors involved in attaining State designated Weed District status.  She reviewed the October 7, 2014 Memorandum to the Board of Trustees that addressed the pros and cons of state designated Weed District status.  Her recommendation is that this may be something that the District would like to pursue in the future; however, it would be prudent not to complicate operations when the District is in the beginning process of building  a new facility, as the monetary exchanges with the County (putting liens on residents properties and the reimbursement process) could become very complicated.  Imposing liens on properties is not a positive action at this time.  
10.
New Business:  

District Manager, Nancy Upham reminded everyone of the “Candidates Meeting” scheduled for October 12.


11.
District Manager’s Report and Operations Review:


District Manager, Nancy Upham presented the Management/Operation Report for September 2014.

1.  On October 15, 2014, Management will go before the Board of County Commissioners for the final hearing of the District’s name change.  If approved, the District will be known as Churchill County Mosquito, Vector, and Noxious Weed Abatement District.  The LVN printed a Public Notice on October 3, 2014; however, the wording was incorrect. Attorney Ben Shawcroft will handle the name change matter at the October 15 meeting of the County Commissioners.

2.  On September 24, 2014 the Cooperative Weed Management Area group met to discuss handling of weed problems specifically with the residents of the Mills Crossing Subdivision.  These residents received a second letter notifying them of their responsibility to control weeds on their entire parcel.  A neighborhood clean up for this area has been set for October 24-25 making it reasonable for residents to have their weeds picked up and taken to a consolidated location for removal.  

3.  District Manager, Nancy Upham reported that staff Technician Randy Corley will be moving to Texas sometime this winter.  He has been a real asset to the District and will be missed.


4.  Nancy also reported that staff Technician Kevin Porteous applied for the position of Safety Coordinator for the District.  She read his application letter to the Board and stated that this is a good step for Kevin.
12.  Board Members’ Report:  No report presented.

13. Updates from staff for Board Members and requests for future Agenda items:   None
14.  Expenditures:  

Trustee Jay Lingenfelter read the Monthly Expenditure Report for the month of September, 2014.



Total Expenditures


$35,036.50



Total Payroll



$24,241.26



Total Overall



$59,277.76

Trustee Sheldon Chipp made a motion to accept the Expenditure Report as read, and Michael Spencer seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

15.  Public Comment:  No public comments
16.  Adjournment:  Chairman Christy Lattin adjourned the meeting at 6:07 p.m.



________________________________________________


   

SIGNATURE:        Chairman or Vice Chairman



__________________________
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